
TORONTO DIOCESE.

In the four additional pages of the LEAFLET, which nill be devoted
to information imparted through the General Officers, many pressing
needs are laid before yo., and most earnestly do we trust, that a liberal
and early response will be made. Let us remember that " He gives
twice who gives quickly."

Mrs. Silltoe writes that they are unable to take patients into
the Hospital because they have no blankets, and it is too cold to do
without them. Old flannel, linen, and Johnson's Fluid Beef are also
pressing needs. Let all those who have enough and to spare, think
of these poor invalids, and do all they can to belp them.

Who will send to our Dorcas Room an old, warm dressing-gon ?
L. PATERSON, Dorcas Secretary -yrcasure>.

NEW WESTMINSTER, B.C,
Fromn Rev. H. Gower ta Editor of LEAFLET.

Your readers may like to know that after many months of working
at the foundation underground, in connection with our Chinese work,
God has permitted us to see a little bit of superstructure. Last Mon-
day night, I had the great happiness of baptizing six Chinamen in
Christ Church, Vancouv er. Our classes are now organized as part
of the Diocesan Mission to the Chinese, of which I am in charge, we
have an association for prayer and work. Both, in Vancouver and New
Westminster, are getting on vell, but Chinese work to be sure must
inevitably be slow. With our new converts, however, we are feeling
encouraged, and finding we require more room, %%e are leasing a build-
ing in Pender street, Vancouver to use as School-room, Chapel, etc.,
and accommodate a dozen men as lodgers. All pay a small rent, but we
need greatly increased help. To make us feel secure in our move for-
-ard, will any of your; readers help us ? A large share of our present
fund goes as the stipend of our Chinese Missionary, Mr. Ten Yong,
and the men are doing their utmost. If any kind friends n ill help us
in bearing this incrgased responsibility that God has laid upon us, I
am sure they will theinselves be richly blessed.

.H SAULT STE. MARIE, Ocober, .893.
TO THE WOMANS' AUXILIARY,-As I leave here on Thurs-

day to attend a meeting of the Board of Missions at Halifax, and
it is more than possible that there may be some general meet
ing of the Toronto Woman!s Auxiliary before my return, I feel
constrained to write a few lines for the information of the
members on a few points in which I have abundant reason to
'cnow that they take a very warm and substantial interest.


